APRIL 2020: Clerk’s report – replacing the Agenda for the meeting that would have been held on 7th April 2020







	Agenda Item
	Comment
	Members’ action

	Minutes of the OGM on 3rd March 2020
	For noting – to be approved when LCC next meets
	Note

	Land to the South of the Croft, Llangan
	LCC’s response to the proposed case summary has been sent to the Land Registry and distributed to members
	Note

	Community Centre reports 
	The next grant application for £1,620.00 will be submitted in accordance with year-end requirements. All information required to enable this has been received in a timely manner
	Note

	Police report
	No report
	

	County Council matters
	The VOGC as part of its response to the Coronavirus crisis is to offer free installation of its community alarm service for older/vulnerable people free of charge. Further details will be circulated to members when available.
	

	Clerk’s report – general issues
	WAO has issued interim arrangements for end of year reporting, which will not require community councils to hold AGMs prior to submission of end of year reports. The Clerk will, therefore, prepare the documents in accordance with the guidelines and keep Members informed
	Note

	Clerk’s report - finance
	1. Funds as of 16th March 2020 = £26,443. The cashbook reconciled to the bank statement of 16th March 2020

2. There are no payments to be approved at this meeting

3. There have been no receipts received since the March 2020 meeting
	Note

	Clerk’s report - planning
	1. Since the date of the March 2020 meeting the Community Council was asked to comment on the following planning application:

Planning Application No. 2019/00657/OUT (SZ) Location: Land at Willow Cottage, Treoes 

Proposal: AMENDED PROPOSAL - Outline planning to build 4 detached dwellings

The consultation period would expire before the April meeting and, therefore, Members were invited to comment via email. Members’ objections, which related to access concerns, were submitted to the VOGC within the timescale required.

2. The Community Council has been advised that the following planning applications have been approved:

Application No. 2020/00026/FUL

Location: The Old Barn, Llangan

Proposal: Single storey rear extension

Application No. 2020/00025/FUL

Location: The Granary, Llangan

Proposal: Single storey rear extension
	Note

	New website: Update
	At the date of writing this report the new website is still scheduled to go live on 1st April 2020. However, due to the events of the last few weeks, the Clerk will contact Cllr Hammond to discuss the project this week
	Note

	Treoes allotments
	No report received
	Note

	To consider any correspondence 
	It is the Clerk’s intention to minimise correspondence reports by ensuring that only correspondence that is not referred to elsewhere is listed. This does not apply to any such correspondence at this stage
	Note

	Councillors reports and other current issues
	Members are requested to advise the Clerk of any matters they would like him to address during the period when the Council is not meeting. The following separate table updates members in respect of previous agreed actions.
	Please report any matters that Members would like the Clerk to address


Councillors reports and other current issues

	Issue
	Comment
	Action

	Potholes
	Road into Llangan and Llangan - Treoes
	Reported to VOGC

	Ruthin and Garawa quarries
	The Community Council decided to ask their VOGC councillor, Cllr Cave, to call in the application so it may be considered by the Planning Committee
	Letter sent to Cllr Cave - complete

	Boundary Commission consultation
	Respond – making LCC’s objections clear
	Reply required by 13/05/20

	Parc Newydd – responsibility for maintaining the site
	Since the March OGM Cllr Blethyn has assisted the Clerk by establishing that the land does not appear to be owned by anyone, including LCC. Cllr Blethyn is to provide pictures of the damaged grill over the well and the Clerk will then attempt, via the VOGC, to establish ownership of the well/land
	Write to VOGC

	Speeding traffic - Treoes
	The Clerk has written to the VOGC, who have responded by advising LCC that they do not think any action is necessary
	No further action at present

	Sat Nav signs
	Clerk to write to VOGC to establish if they have erected these signs at the entrance to St. Hillary village
	Write asap

	Horsefair Bridge Road
	The Clerk has now established that the responsibility for this section of highway, and the culvert lies with Bridgend Council, not VOGC
	Write asap

	Renew grass cutting contract
	New contract required by 01/09/20. Ewenny CC interested in partnering with LCC
	Clerk to organise

	Advise VOGC of Cllr Davies’s resignation
	
	Write to VOGC following ‘April’ meeting

	Police Wales website: Llangan
	The site has not been updated on the website since December 2019. Clerk to clarify
	Write asap


Kevin Protheroe

Clerk to the Council
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